National
Infrastructure
Planning
Temple Quay
House
2 The Square

Customer Services: 0303 444 5000

e-mail: <u>imminghameasternroroterminal@</u>

planninginspectorate.gov.uk

Mr J Coe

Marine Licensing Case Officer

Marine Licensing

Bristol, BS1 6PN

Marine Management Organisation

Lancaster House Hampshire Court

Newcastle upon Tyne

NE4 7YH

Your Ref: DCO/2021/00004

Our Ref: TR030007

Date: 12 January 2024

Dear Mr Coe

The Infrastructure Planning (Examination Procedure) Rules 2010 (as amended) – Rule 17

Application by Associated British Ports for an Order Granting Development Consent for the Immingham Eastern Ro-Ro Terminal Project

Request for further information

In connection with the above mentioned Nationally Significant Infrastructure Project application, we are writing under Rule 17 of the Infrastructure Planning (Examination Procedure) Rules 2010 (as amended) making the following requests for further information.

- 1) Please clarify what issues, from the Marine Management Organisation's (MMO) perspective, remain to be resolved with the Applicant and how likely it is that those matters will be resolved by the Examination's close on 25 January 2024. We would remind you that the Examining Authority cannot receive any submissions after the close of the Examination.
- 2) Please advise whether the MMO has any concerns about the contents of the draft Offshore Construction Environmental Management Plan [REP8-010], if so what are those concerns.

Responses should be submitted by **Deadline 10 (23:59 on Thursday January 2024)**. With there being a limited amount of time between Deadline 9 (15 January 2024) and the issuing of this letter there is potential for the ExA's requests for further information to be addressed in any submissions you are intending to make at Deadline 9. To avoid unnecessary duplication, it will be in order to simply make a cross reference to any Deadline 9 submission that addresses any of the ExA's requests for further information included in this letter.



Yours sincerely

Grahame Gould

Grahame Gould Lead Member of the Panel of Examining Inspectors

This communication does not constitute legal advice. Please view our <u>Privacy Notice</u> before sending information to the Planning Inspectorate.

